VS Annual Athletics Meeting – Tuesday 6 October 2015 – Chairman’s Report

I’m going to start the chairman’s report by thanking two of our committee members who are retiring from the committee this year.

Secretary

Sylvia Watson has tendered her resignation from the committee and from the role of minutes secretary. She has been doing this for about 10 years and has done an excellent job, particularly with the AGMs which require a lot of concentration! Thank you, Sylvia.  For the future we will need a new minutes secretary for Athletics meetings and Club meetings; unless anyone steps forward we’ll allocate this on rotation.
Treasurer

At the 2014 AGM, Paul White tendered his resignation to take effect from the 2015 AGM. I thank him for the incredible amount of work he has done - we had around 800 transactions in the last 12 months all needing to be analysed.

For the last 2 months we have had a separate Membership Account (managed by Tom Button) and a separate Payments account (managed by John Shanks), I thank them for volunteering to take responsibility for these, and this should reduce the number of transactions managed by the Treasurer to around 100-150 per year.

We now have some online banking facilities including downloads of transactions, which should reduce manual keying for analysis.
Note that implementation of these was delayed for over 2 months due to incompetence of Natwest.

I thank Mick Tinker for volunteering to take over the Treasurer role, and I hope we elect him at the Club AGM.

Other matters
The junior under-11 team for 2025 is now complete with 7 members - juniors Batchelor, Button, Howell, Rankin, Thomas, Wallace and Watson-Usher 

I have produced a sheet of Facts and Figures from the last year, but I’m sure much or most of these will be included in the reports that follow, so at this point, I’m going to hand over to the Treasurer.

